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Mudsock      
Messenger 

 

Meetings: 2nd Monday of each month 

Cornerstone Lutheran Church 

13450 E 116th St, Fishers IN 46037  

[Website] mudsockquiltersguild.org 

  

President’s Letter  
 

Dear Friends, 
 
I’m looking forward to our quilt show on November 9th!  Are you bringing your friends and 
family?  The article in Current in Fishers along with all the great publicity should ensure great 
turnout – and there is no SNOW in the forecast (remember that?)!  Be sure to carpool and park 
in the side lot if possible. I think last year people were parking on the grass because of the great 
attendance. 
 
What are you working on?  I made a bunch of heart pillows along with the BOM and now I’m 
focusing on Christmas gifts for family.  I always have great intentions and little time, so I’ve 
picked a project with hand embroidery so I can use my TV time productively. Turns out I have 
everything I need in my sewing room.  Somehow I have collected a bunch of tea towels which I 
am now marking with a pattern from my stash.  But maybe I need to go buy some rick rack….. 
Can’t wait to see all of you at our November meeting! 
 
Reminders: 

 Please come a few minutes early so that you can be in your seat right at 9:30 when the fun 
begins. 

 If you are able, please park in the side parking lot at the church 
 Wear your name tag and bring a $1 donation and/or donation item for Cornerstone Lutheran 

 
Happy Thanksgiving! 
Mary 
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November 11th -- Mudsock Quilters Guild Meeting (9:30–

11:30) Cornerstone Lutheran Church 

 

Julie Boldry of Scarlet Thread Quilt Co. will join us in November with a Laura Heine “Collage 
Quilting” Trunk Show. 
 
Marsha L. Coleman 
Cell: 219-775-2606 

 
 

November Birthdays    
       

Chris Evola 11/1 
Sherry Pruden 11/1 
Brandy Banks 11/5 
Mary Boyden 11/6 
Amanda Simmons 11/6 
Elaine Parker 11/7 
Sharon Tate 11/8  
Maureen Hancock 11/9 
Gayle Schlueter 11/10 
Sandy Metzger 11/11 
Cheryl Wohlmuth 11/12  
Susan Mourouzis 11/15 
Lisa Knowles 11/16  
Linda Burdett 11/19  
Robin Carr 11/19  

Ruth Ann Loser 11/22  
Peggy Fowley 11/23  
Annette Yamamoto 11/23 
Carol Dean 11/24 
Donna Lauinger 11/24 
Leanne Heinzler 11/25  
Gail Wear 11/25 
Carol Jansen 11/27 
Lore Weas 11/28 
Stephanie Brokaw 11/29 
Ellen Murphy 11/29 11 29 
Sue Ream 11/29  

 

 

Welcome New Members 
 

 There were no new members in October. 
 
 

Upcoming Mudsock Events 
 

 
Nov 11:  Mudsock Guild Meeting, 9:30-11:30, Cornerstone Lutheran Church, 13450 E 116th St., 
Fishers IN.   
 
Nov. 12:  Community Charity Bee Shopping and dropping off finished quilts, 12:00-3:30, July 
Community Health Pavilion, 9669 E 146th Street, Noblesville, IN.  Please note:  you need to sign in 
when entering the storage room.    Charity sew in date 11/18 last time for the year. 

https://www.scarletthreadquiltco.com/
https://mudsockquiltersguild.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/06/BOM.pdf
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Nov. 18:  Community North and Charity Bee Sewing and Shopping, 9:30-3:00, Community Health 
Pavilion, 9669 E 146th Street, Noblesville, IN.  The storeroom will be open 9:30 to 3 so you can turn 
your quilts, mug rugs and you can shop.  This will be the last time for the year 
 

 
 

Other Quilting Events 
 

Friday, October 4: 9 am–5 pm and Saturday, October 5: 9 am–4 pm.  Quilts from the 
Heartland.  This quilt show will be held at the Monroe County Convention Center in Bloomington, 
Indiana, and will feature over 200 quilts, vendors, a treasure shop, and a raffle quilt.  Admission is $10, 
and children under 12 are free.  
 
 

Guild Dues are Due 
 
We will begin collecting dues for 2025 at the November meeting.  Please bring your cash or check in an 
envelope marked with your name and sock number.  You may also pay your dues on our website using 
pay-pal. Dues are $25 a year. You have until March to renew your membership. 
 
Wanda Feder 

 

Secret Santa’s Sister Gift Exchange 
 
If are participating in our Annual Secret Santa Sister gift exchange, don’t forget your gift for your sister. 
If you can’t make it to the meeting, no worries just contact me via text (317-409-1386) or email 
(aspurlin75@yahoo.com) and let me know. I will let your sister know that she should expect her gift the 
next month. I will also collect any gifts that aren’t picked up this month and bring them to our next 
meeting. Remember, we will be bringing a gift each month (September-December). We will have our 
BIG reveal at our Christmas party in December. Thanks to everyone who is participating and I hope you 
all have fun! 
 
Merry Christmas! 
Amanda Simmons 

 
News From the Storeroom  
 
The Storeroom will be open on Tuesday, November 12, 2024 (Shopping from 12:00 to 3:00 
and on Monday, November 18, 2024 (Sewing & Shopping) from 9:30 to 3:00. 
Come in and shop for all your Mudsock Quilt Guild Charity Projects. 
 
Even though the Quilt Show will be over on November 9th you can still turn in your completed quilt 
to the Storeroom.  If you have mug rugs you can turn them in on the shopping or sewing days. 
NOTICE: The Storeroom will be closed in December. 
 
Sally Sandilands, Storeroom Manager 

 

mailto:aspurlin75@yahoo.com
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Delaware Sew Bee 
 
We will not be meeting for Delaware sewing for November and December due to the Holidays falling 
near the 4th Wednesday of the month. See you in 2025!  We will be posting the dates for the 2025 
Bees on FB and the website soon. If you have any questions contact Chris Behme 
at  Chrisknitssews@gmail.com 
 
Chris Behme 
 

 

Heart Pillows for IU Schwarz and Community North 
 

As usual I will be collecting the pillows at the back of the sanctuary at our meeting.  Here is the update 
on our numbers: 174/240 for Schwarz and 81/150 for Community North.   
I have plenty of fiberfill so if you want to leave unstuffed hearts, that's ok, I can do that for you!! 
Thanks in advance for all your support. 
Julie 
 

Julianne Putman 

 
Steals N Deals  

 

Please bring any donations to the meetings.  If you have too much for you to bring to the meeting or not 
attending, you can always drop at my house and I can bring to the meeting.  Please try to mark your 
donations with a price, if possible.  Most fabric is based on $4.00 per yard, so scale down depending on 
the fabric yardage. Any other items are at your discretion, but remember we want these items is to sell. 
If you are not sure or are unable to mark the items, just let me know at the meetings.  For anyone new, 
Steals N Deals is a committee where members donate items, that you no longer want or need, we then 
sell the items to members at the meetings and all the money goes back into the Guild.  We have the 
Steals N Deals tables at each meeting, except for December.  Members mark their items and drop at 
the table, then feel free to shop!  We also use donated items for the vendor table at the Quilt Show in 
November.  Any questions, please let me know.  
 

Have a great day 
Melissa Schulman 
mkdpm@yahoo.com or 317 507 8386  

 
 

 

 

           

 

2924 Mudsock Charity Quilts Review & Show 
November 9th from 10 AM to 3 PM at Cornerstone Lutheran Church in Fishers 
 

mailto:Chrisknitssews@gmail.com
mailto:mkdpm@yahoo.com


    
  
   
 

   

  Page 5 of 7 
   

 
 

I hope you have your calendar marked to attend our Mudsock Charity Quilts Review                            
and SHOW. The Quilts are finished and waiting to be placed on display. The vendors 
signed up and are busy preparing their wares. We have the raffle items ready, and the 
door prizes are coming in.  We have an amazing group of Mudsock volunteers lined up 
to help with the show. All that is now needed is your friends, family and you to come 
and enjoy. Your attendance and support of our unique Mudsock show means a lot to 
all of us in the guild. 
 
We have a fabulous line up of 15 vendors that will be selling items in the church lobby 
at the quilt show. Several quilt fabric vendors will be there including one offering wide 
quilt backs. Better Edges will be with us again so bring your dull scissors and knives to 
be sharpened on site while you view the quilts and shop. There will also be many 
vendors selling handmade items that will make great Christmas gifts. And even better, 
the card lady will be with us again! So come prepared to shop! 
 
Again, this year there is a $5.00 (cash please) donation for the adults attending the 
show (children are free). We have 5 stunning Items that will be in our Raffle this year. 
The raffle tickets are $1.00 each or 6 tickets for $5.00. Listen for the Winners of the 
Raffle to be announced between 2:45 and 3 PM at the show. In the meantime, PASS OUT  
YOUR BOOKMARKS to your family and friends. See you on November 9th! 
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Mudsock Quilters Guild   
Cordially invites you to our 
Grinch-tastic Holiday Party 
Date: Monday, december 9, 2024S 
Time 9:45 a.m. to Noon 
Every Quilter down in Quiltville liked the Holidays a lot… 
But the Grinch who lived just north of Quiltville DID NOT! 
 
Wear that Holiday sweater or shirt, or even dress as a member of Whoville/Quiltville, 
and come prepared to enjoy food, friendship, and community as we enjoy some Grinchy 
décor, play some quilty games, win some spectacular bountiful baskets of quilty prizes, 
and celebrate who we are as dedicated, generous, caring quilters.  
 
Members of Mudsock are requested to bring food items for the food pantry and perhaps 
just a bit more than the usual $ donation which will be given to Delaware Township to 
assist in making their holiday meals a bit more abundant.  
 
Address:  Delaware Township Community CenterS 
9094 East 131st Street 
Fishers, IN 46038 
Please R.S.V.P. to Martha Ross at mross0519@gmail.com 
By November 30, 2024  

 
 
Block of the Month 
  

“Block of the Month” (BOM) is a quick and easy way to learn new piecing techniques while 

contributing to member quilts.  Each month, the BOM Committee selects a unique block pattern which 
they assemble at home and bring to the meeting.  Everyone who wants to participate follows the same 
free pattern, using random fabrics with specified colorways.  The following month, all the blocks are 
displayed, and a raffle is held to determine who gets to take the blocks home for an instant quilt.  If 
enough members join in the fun, we might have 3-4 beneficiaries of the blocks. 

mailto:mross0519@gmail.com
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FILE 

This month’s BOM is the Log Cabin Block in fall colors.  Block measures 9 ½ inches square (9” 
finished). For detailed information about the November BOM, go to the Mudsock website at  
www.mudsockquiltersguild.org  or click on the word “file” above.   

Val Bruemmer and Mary Ann Yedinak 
 
 

 

Reminders 
 

Cornerstone Lutheran Church graciously hosts our Guild meetings at no charge.  Please show your 
gratitude by bringing food pantry contributions or make a small suggested $1.00 donation from your 
piggy bank.  
 

Bad Weather Policy: If Hamilton Southeastern Schools are CLOSED due to weather, then there will 
be NO MQG Meeting.  If Hamilton Southeastern Schools are on a 2 Hour Delay, then we will hold our 
meeting as scheduled. 
 
Lissa Shanahan, Editor 
lissa.shanahan@gmail.com 
317-670-9663

 

https://files.allpeoplequilt.com/wp-content/uploads/pdfs/sites/42/2021/06/28/Log-Cabin-Block.pdf
http://www.mudsockquiltersguild.org/
mailto:lissa.shanahan@gmail.com

